Approved Minutes
April 4, 2011 
Board Meeting Conference Call

President Melville called the meeting to order at 1:09 p.m. Roll Call showed the following members present: Melville, Lorenzen, Farmer, Dickel, Steier, Harnish and Dehmlow. Mike McKelvey was also online as a guest.

Board members discussed the three potential Board Nominees, two of those previously mentioned were unable to make the commitment at this time but it was noted they were supportive of the association and our efforts. 

Greg Dickel nominated Matt Harkin, DMPD to the Board. Greg shared the qualifications of Harkin with the Board. Matt has served as President of the Des Moines Local, has served on the IPOA By-Laws committee and has the support of his Chief and Local Assn. Matt is able to commit the time necessary to serve and resides in the Des Moines area. President Melville noted his concern that "No" Department should have more than two members on the Board for various reasons per previous Board discussion and he thought this was to be placed in the by-laws. Our Board Membership according to our By-Laws should represent all the population of our membership and all aspects of the Iowa Law Enforcement Community. Dehmlow & Melville reviewed the by-laws and were unable to find where the two member limit had been inserted into the proposed by-laws. Board members did recollect this being discussed at a previous meeting. Dickel noted, the proposed changes to the by-laws were approved and no one caught this error at that time. Dickel wanted to hear from the other Board Members present, all concurred with Melville and agreed that No department should have more than two Board Members, this does not apply to committee assignments. Members were concerned that any one department have that much control on voting matters of the Board. Dickel assured the Board there was no intention by him or the DMPD to take over the Board. Members of the Board wanted it noted in the minutes, this was not intended to be an assault of the applicant or in any way presume he was not qualified. He has served the association and it is our desire that he will continue to do so. Melville again reiterated that it was not in any way a slight of the Des Moines PD, he would feel the same way if it was the IDOT, Sioux City or any other department in Iowa. This motion failed for lack of a second.
Chief Harnish left the meeting for an emergency call at 1:31p.m.
Dehmlow offered the name of Mike McKelvey of the Mason City PD for a Board position. Captain McKelvey's Bio was sent out to all Board members prior to the meeting stating his qualifications and desire to become active on the IPOA Board. We have been attempting to get Mason City more involved as they had been in previous years with several Past Presidents of the Assn. Mike stated that he had the support of his Police Chief and Local Membership and is willing and eager to make the commitment to serve. Lorenzen offered his second to the motion.  All members present voted in favor of the motion, motion passed. We welcome Mike McKelvey to the Board. 
Melville offered updated information on the Conference. The Vendors will be allowed to set up at 7:00a.m. on Monday morning. The Pistol Shoot will probably not take place, we will know for sure in the very near future. Melville has spoken with Steve Cook and he is sending materials that need to be copied for the Conference. He has also obtained some door prizes and gifts from Scheels.
The Board discussed that lack of registrations at this time, we currently have 8. It was pointed out by Dickel that we still have time and the Des Moines PD will be sending in a large list of registrations. Both Waterloo PD and the IDOT will not have very many in attendance. Dehmlow has continued to send emails and make calls, he encouraged all Board Members to do the same. 
Dehmlow received a call this morning from John DeHaven, Community Safety. He would like to meet with the Board and update us on current fundraising issues at the Conference. Dehmlow will advise him of the possible times for this meeting if Sunday night does not work.
Melville suggested that have a conference call prior to the Conference. The Board agreed this was a good idea. Major Steier will make the arrangements for a 1:00 conference call on Monday, April 25th. The contact information will be sent out prior to that date. The next Board Meeting will be held on Sunday evening May 1st at 7:00p.m. Dickel will not be able to attend but will be available by phone for any votes or discussion. The Board will select the new President at this meeting. 
The meeting was closed at 2:04 p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
